
1 

 

Find this issue and more at: www.avenburylakes.com   May 2024 

 

BREEZE 

 

HOLIDAY INFORMATION:                                                         
The Information Center and                                                                        

Lodge Administrator’s Office                                                                        

will be CLOSED on Monday, May 27                                                                   

in honor of Memorial Day. 

SPECIAL DATES 
 

   1st  Architecture Mtg               10:15 AM 

  2nd  Book Club                         10:30 AM 

  2nd  Quilt Club                             1:00 PM 

   3rd  Bldg & Grounds Mtg          3:00 PM 

   4th  Kentucky Derby                  3:30 PM 

   7th  AMEN                                10:00 AM 

   8th  Landscape Mtg                 10:30 AM 

   9th  Lunch @ the Lodge          12:00 PM 

 16th  Breakfast Forum                 9:30 AM 

 16th  Quilt Club                             1:00 PM 

 17th  POETS                                  11:30 AM 

 25th  OUTDOOR POOL OPENS!! !  

 27th  MEMORIAL DAY -                 

  *INFO CENTER & LODGE OFFICE CLOSED*  

 31st  Crochet Group                    1:00 PM 

REGULAR EVENTS 
 

 M              Golf League                 9:15 AM 

 M              Silver Sneakers        11:00 AM 

 M              Samba                         1:00 PM 

 M,W          Pickleball (All Levels)        6:00 PM  

 M,W,F       Body Sculpting           8:45 AM 

 M,W,F       Stretch & Tone            9:00 AM 

 MTWThF  Pickleball (Intermediate) 10:00 AM 

 T                Pinochle                      7:00 PM 

 T,Th          H2O Aerobics              9:30 AM 

 T,Th          H2O Aerobics              6:15 PM 

 T,Th,Sat   Walking (Inside)           9:00 AM 

 W              Spite and Malice         2:00 PM 

 W              Poker                           6:30 PM 

 W              Mah Jong                    7:00 PM 

 Th             Samba                       10:00 AM 

 Th             Chess Club                  1:00 PM 

 Th             Bocce (starting May 23)  4:00 PM 

 Sat            H2O Aerobics          11:00 AM 

***AWARDS RESULTS***                                                            

The Annual “Spirit Award” winners                             
are: Suzanne Butch, Liz Manning and                                     
Don Knight. The Annual “Volunteer of                              
the Year Award” winners are: Mary Jo                               

Peter, Casey Ryan and Marty Wynne.                             
Thank you for all of your efforts. Photos of                
the Award winners will be in the June Breeze.                                       

***ELECTION RESULTS***                                                     

Congratulations to Sue Neiding and                                 
Larry Escalante on continuing to serve on                     

our HOA Board of Directors for the next                        
three years! (until 2027) Our appreciation                    

goes out to all the Board members                        
for offering their time and talent                                                               

to serve our community. 
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Calling All Pickleball Players! 
Finally, good weather for playing pickleball is here! The group for intermediate level players will                                 

play Mondays through Fridays at 10:00 AM beginning May 1. If you have a paddle, please                                                   

bring it. If interested in learning how to play, or for any questions, contact Jim Lally at 440-840-2790. 
 

Another group will be playing on Mondays and Wednesdays at 6:00 PM. This group will include beginners, 

even those brand new to the sport. Paddles are available to use. We will begin in May, weather permitting.  

For any questions, please call Karen Jayne at 440-937-8102. 

Mark your calendar. Weather permitting, Bocce will return on Thursdays from 4:00 - 5:30 PM 

beginning May 23 and ending Sept. 5. No experience is necessary. The only requirement is the 

ability to relax, enjoy the game and the company! 

Bocce 

Crochet Group 
The Crochet Group will meet again on Friday, May 31 at 1:00 PM in the Lodge.                                                                     

Knitters welcome. Bring any project you are working on. Questions? Call Louana Dickey. 

Golf League 

We would like to extend a personal invitation to you to join our Avenbury Lakes Golf League this year.                                      

Our league is open to both women and men. Weather permitting, we play golf every Monday (9:15 AM)                 

from May 6 to September 30 at Bob-O-Links Golf Course, located south of Avon on Route 83.                                         

Have an interest in joining us? Our skill levels are varied, and we enjoy the game and the                                                            

camaraderie. Sign up in the Activity Book and pay at the Lodge. Dues this year are $15.00,                                            

which covers the year-end golf scramble and weekly golf ball prizes on 2 par-3 holes. If paying                                                               

in CASH, please use an envelope and write your name  & “Golf League” on the front. If paying                                                  

with a CHECK, please write “Golf League” in the memo section. Hope to see you on the links!                                                    

~ Co-Chairs: Bill Leaser and Ron Rochester 

Book Club 
The Avenbury Lakes Book Club will meet in the Lodge Library on Thursday, June 6, at 10:30 AM           

to discuss Eternal by Lisa Scottoline. Elisabetta, Sandro, and Marco grow up in Rome as the best of 

friends. But in the autumn of 1937, Mussolini aligns Italy’s Fascists with Hitler’s Nazis and alters          

the very laws that govern Rome. Suddenly, everything that the three hold dear – their families, their 

homes, and their connection to one another - is tested in ways they never could have imagined. On              

July 11, we will turn our discussion to Life After Life by Kate Atkinson. 

Bible Study 

The Avenbury Bible Study has finished the study of John's gospel and will take a                            

summer break from May through August. Stay tuned for future studies.                                                

~  Marilyn Jacobcik 

Silver Sneakers class 
For our “new” Avenbury residents and a reminder to our current residents: We have a program at 

the Lodge called “Silver Sneakers.” It is a health & fitness program for adults 65 years of age and 

older. It is FREE to most seniors under Medicare (or there is a fee of $3.00 per class). This class 

can make you feel happier, healthier and more connected with others. The goal is to stay strong in 

body, mind, and spirit. It is a fun exercise class for seniors (male & female) of all fitness levels. Led by supportive 

instructors Paul and Mary O’Donoghue. The class focuses on balance, strength, core and cardio in order to improve 

your capability for daily tasks and will also strengthen bones and muscles. The class meets Monday mornings 

from 11:00 AM to 12:00 noon in the Activity Room. Come and check it out! For any questions please call Karen 

Jayne at 440-937-8102. 
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Landscape Committee 
~ Many signs of spring have emerged and are filling our gardens. If your beds have not been cleaned 

out there is still time in early May to accomplish this necessary task. The spring bulbs, daffodils,              

hyacinths and tulips have mostly flowered and some of the foliage is turning yellow and brown. Do    

not remove these until that process is complete. That is the food for next years blooms. We know it    

can be in the way of planting and some even consider it an eyesore, but it is so very important not                        

to remove it.                                                                                                                                                                          

~ There is still plenty of time to fertilize your mulched areas with a slow acting all purpose fertilizer. 

Winter does a very efficient job of depleting the soil nutrients and they must be replaced.                                                                                            

~ May is the month for planting annuals as long as all danger of frost has passed. In our zone that is usually the  

third or fourth week. Keep up with the latest weather reports because you don’t want to take a chance on loosing             

all those tender plants.                                                                                                                                                                                   

~ We had a great deal of rain in April this year but the soil dries fast. Watering of our grass areas and our planted 

beds begins. If the soil is still wet it will compact when picked up in a ball. Try not to walk in the beds at this time 

because your footsteps will compact the soil. The soil will be harder to plants and nutrients will not be able to                               

nourish your plants.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

~ Keep a watch for the spring pests and take care of any damage immediately. New growth is an attraction for all 

kinds of critters.                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

~ Houseplants can start to be moved outdoors if you like to do that. Two potential problems exist when this is done. 

Over-watering and under watering can easily become a problem. This is also the time to watch for insects to infest  

the plant and the soil. Light exposure is extremely important. Shade plants in shade areas and sun loving in sunny 

areas. Deer and squirrels can become a nuisance either by eating the plants or digging in the pots and exposing the 

delicate roots. Yellowing of leaves and leaf drop can occur due to stress. If cared for, this is a temporary problem and 

will resolve itself. Most of all have fun and enjoy your watching your beautiful plants grow and produce flowers and 

foliage. Enjoy the outdoors and this beautiful community we live in. Remember that plants are living organisms and 

need our attention and care.                                                                                                                                                                 

Landscape Reminders:                                                                                                                                                             

~ There will be no mulch applied this year to our areas. If you wish to do your own, it must be triple shredded              

and brown in color. If you have any questions contact the office for advice.                                                                                                

~ Reminder: Do not touch turf or trees in common areas. If you see a problem or concern contact the office. 

The Landscape Committee wishes you happy planting and as always they are available to answer your questions.   

  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for Setting Up Pool Deck 

Each May a group of neighbors get together to clean off and set-up the tables, chairs,                      

& umbrellas on the pool deck for our summertime enjoyment. I’m targeting Wednesday 

May 15 at 10:00 AM for the day that we will do the cleaning and set-up of the pool deck                  

tables, chairs, & umbrellas. If you would like to help with this project, please sign up in                    

the Activity Book at the Lodge. We may need some buckets and rags. Thanks in advance                 

for volunteering. On a separate day in early May, I will be doing some power washing on                

the pool deck. This job is weather dependent and I will post a day and time on the website               

if anyone wishes to join me.   ~  Bob Kennedy 

Thinking of replacing windows or doors this spring?                                                                     
Or making other changes to the outside of your home?  

The ARCH committee is made up of seven volunteer residents who care about the exterior of our                                      

homes and keeping up our beautiful Avenbury Lakes property values. These residents have years                                          

of knowledge and experience in assisting with maintaining the look of your home including updates                                                

to the exterior, suggestions for contractors, and answering questions or offering other information.                                    

Please remember that approval must be obtained from the committee before any purchase is made.                                            

Do not be rushed by a convincing salesperson. Reputable vendors should know that you live in an                                          

HOA and that you must get prior approval. Most of the requests are handled within a couple of days                                             

and the paperwork check-list process is quite painless. ARCH Standards are listed on the website                                             

and at the Information Center. Call any of the members with questions! Russ Hirth, Jean Wynne,                                          

Mike Gallagher, Gary Hawkinson, Russ Hirth, Gary Liggett, Tom Skrovan, and Joyce Reese. 
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POOL HOURS: The Outdoor Pool opens Saturday May 25, 2024,                

weather permitting. The hours will be the same as last year:                                    

Sunday, Monday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday from 12:00 - 6:00 PM       

and Tuesday, Thursday from 2:00 - 8:00 PM. 

OUTDOOR POOL GUEST PASSES: The pool is open to guests (up to           

6 guests per household, per visit). *Residents need to purchase a Guest Pass from the Lodge Administrator 

PRIOR to May 25, 2024. PASSES WILL NOT BE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE AT THE OUTDOOR POOL. 

YOU MUST PURCHASE PASSES AHEAD OF YOUR VISIT. The pass includes 11 visits for $20. Residents do 

not need a pass, only their guests. 

All residents MUST SIGN the Pool Agreement so that they understand the rules prior to using the pool. Please 

come to the Lodge to sign the form, then put it into the box placed there for that purpose. All signed              

Agreements will be retained as proof that each resident agrees to abide by the rules. As a reminder, the rules                    

will be posted on a large sign near the entry gate and also near the door to the restrooms. A table on the Outdoor 

Pool deck will have a daily Attendance Sheet that needs TO BE SIGNED by each resident and guest using 

the pool that day. Thank you in advance for your cooperation! 

SPA — HOT TUB  

WebMD  

The temperature of the water in the hot tub is 104 F. When using the                                        
hot tub, please be mindful of the fact that you should not stay in the                                                
tub any longer than 10 to 15 minutes for the following reason; when                                                
the body is submerged in 104 degree water temperature, the body                                         
cannot sweat to cool, so to compensate, blood vessels dilate to cool                                                
the body and the blood pressure lowers. In response to falling blood                                                
pressure, your heart speeds up. Not a problem for healthy people, but                                             
if you have heart disease it can strain your heart. 

 

The CDC says water at 104 degrees Fahrenheit is a breeding ground for bacteria.                
Do not swallow any of the water, or get it in your mouth. 

“AIN’T IT SOMETHING” 
Yes, the newly remodeled indoor pool IS something special and an asset to our 
Avenbury Lakes community! 

But we always need help keeping it clean, safe and ready to enjoy. We have four  
2-person teams who volunteer one weekend a month to ensure its readiness.          
You will learn how a pool really works, from the water tests to vacuuming the 
pool. Our teams usually work one or two hours a weekend. Our goal is to bring  
on another team or two, spreading the duties even further. 

INTERESTED??? Call me, Ed Viancourt at 216-808-3730 or Mary Jo Peter at 419-250-4202.                               
Or if you know any of our volunteers, give them a call. All residents have an opportunity to pitch in 
wherever they can. 



5 

 

Summertime at Avenbury is coming! With it comes warm weather, beautiful flowers, our                                      
outdoor pool opening and COFFEE TIME! Our morning coffee gatherings for Avenbury residents                           
have been so popular that we are going to have one each month during this summer! 

 
Our first Coffee Time will be on Wednesday, June 12 at 10:15 AM. For $3 you will have coffee and treats                              
with a chance to see neighbors new and old! Tables will be set up inside and around the pool for you to                         
visit everyone. Sign up sheets will be available May 1. You must register and pay by June 5 to insure we 
have enough coffee and sweets for all. Don’t forget! 
 

Look for information for our July and August Coffee Time events in the next couple of newsletters, along 
with new sign up sheets in the Activity Book. We serve rain or shine, so mark your calendars for June 12, 
July 10 and August 7.    ~  Kathy Bogner & Gail Liggett, co-chairs 

Coffee Time 

On May 4 the "Run for the Roses" will return to Avenbury for our Kentucky Derby party. The doors will 

open at 3:30 PM and the festivities will begin at 4:00 PM. Snacks will be  provided for you to enjoy at the 

tables prior to dinner served at 5:30 PM. The catering will be provided by Fligner's and  

the menu will be fried chicken, macaroni and cheese, cole slaw and buttermilk biscuits. 

Dessert will be a  cookie and a pastry tray along with coffee. A non-alcoholic mint julep 

punch will be provided. Please feel free to bring your favorite liquor to spike the punch          

or another drink of your choice to enjoy. There will be seven Avenbury races 

plus the Kentucky Derby race. Bets will be $1.00 each, so please bring plenty  

of dollar bills for your bets, but no bills higher than $5.00. Ladies, please be sure to wear your 

best Kentucky Derby hat for the hat contest. There will be prizes for win, place and show. 

Have any questions? Please contact Mary Lou McMahon at 440-937-6423 or Judi Wagner          

at 440-695-0546. Hope to see you there!  

Our very own Avenbury Hawaiian Chef Hank Okuma                                                              
will prepare a special menu to end the season.                                                                               

1) Pineapple Glazed Ham, White Rice, and Stir-Fried Veggies                                                                     

                       2) Shrimp, Veggies and Noodles 

                  Coffee, Tea and Dessert included 

If you have questions, contact the lunch Co-Chairs,                                            
M. J. Mylen & Mary Firis 

Thursday Lunch @ the Lodge   ~   May 9, 2024 @ 12:00 PM   ~   Cost: $10 

Back by popular demand, Hank Okuma                                     

will once again prepare a true Hawaiian                                

feast for us. (Yes we are planning more                                 

sushi.) Last year’s dancing troupe is on tour so they can not join us,                            

but we have a great entertainment for you. Yes, Elvis will be in the                           

building! (Sshh, I wasn’t supposed to tell you!) Please join us for a                            

great night out featuring amazing food, entertainment and a chance                          

to kick off the summer with your friends. The price is $22 per person.                     

More details will be in the June Breeze. See you there!!! 

 SAVE THE DATE * JUNE 22  
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THE COMMUNITY FUND 2024 HOME TOUR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Community Fund Committee is proud to announce                                       

Avenbury Lakes 2024 Home Tour to be held on                                                                                     

Saturday, September 7, from 1 PM to 4 PM                                                      

in conjunction with our Silver Anniversary Celebration. 

Seven homes in Avenbury Lakes will be shown, and                                   

will include at least one of each of the six models                              

that were originally offered at the time of construction.                                    

All homes to be shown have been updated, some more                              

extensively than others; but all are comfortable,                                       

inviting homes in one of the most sought after                                         

communities in Lorain County. 

Tickets for the event are $15 and will be limited to                                

100 residents only. The Community Fund Committee                                

plans to use the proceeds from the Home Tour                                              

to enhance landscaping at the Lodge. 

Sign-up sheets will be placed in the Activity Book                                  

at the Lodge on August 1, and tickets will be sold                                    

until they are gone. Be sure to include your address                                  

and phone number. You will receive a confirmation.                              

Tickets, a map and a brochure will be hand delivered                                  

to you as we get closer to the event.                                                          

Please pay for your tickets when you sign up.                                                

Do not pay if you are signed up on the WAIT LIST.                                                 

You will be contacted if there is an opening. 

Please join us for this exciting tour of Avenbury Homes! 
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Congratulations to the Tea Party Committee and volunteers for making the                      
Tea Party on April 21, 2024 an extraordinary event. Co-chairs Karen Kennedy                     

and Suzane Butch wish to THANK Kathy Bogner, Cheryl Courtney, Judy Cummings, 
Donna Dugan, Margaret Mary Knoll, Karen Lally, Judy Rankin, Joyce Reese,                     

Sue Satnik, Cynthia Skrovan, Sharen Svec, and Dody Zander as well as the set -up 
crew of Bill Bogner, Bob Kennedy, Marcel Mylen, Mark Nusbaum and Tom Skrovan.                                                

A SPECIAL THANKS goes to Gene Braden for his period costume and music.  

 Directory Changes 
 

NEW RESIDENT: 
 

JOE BALOMBIN 

1986 Buckingham  

Cell: 440-679-2875 

Email: tas46957@sbcglobal.net 

July 21 ~ Bill & Nancy (The Edsels)                                              
Variety of 50’s, 60’s & 70’s Music 

August 11 ~ Island Troy                                                                                   
Island Music & Country Rock 

June 23 ~ Rick & Sharona                                                               
Rat Pack, Classic Rock, Motown 

Save these Dates for Avenbury Lakes                                
2024 Sunday Night Summer Concerts!!!  
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2nd Cheryl & Sid Ackerman; 3rd Louise & Fred Moritz;                                           

7th Pat & Bill Loucka; 9th Marybeth & Louis Brunelli;                                         

14th Martha (Terri) & Benjamin Miyares; 15th Karen & Jim Lally;                        

16th Sharon & Gary Moore; 21st Sheila & Matt Nussbaum;                                      

26th Gail & Gary Liggett; 27th Gayle & Wayne Vidovich,                                         

Judi & John Wagner; 29th Joanne & Mike Teichman;                                            

30th Nancy & Michael Holmes, Joyce & Robert Reese;                                           

31st Carol & Don Knight 

3rd Cheryl Courtney, Mary Lou Kemp, Carol Mills; 4th Julie Flanigan; 

5th Betty Bauer, Bob Kennedy, Sandy St. Aubyn; 6th Louise Moritz, 

Peg Pease; 7th Maureen Davis; 9th Trudy Straub, John Wagner;            

11th Louise Buck; 12th Sonia S. Coulton; 13th Sandra Brown; 14th Dick 

Novak, Debra Pack; 15th Sandy Ward; 16th Sharon Greiner, Sharen 

Svec; 17th Daniel Green; 20th Lynn Andrews, Louana Dickey, Kevin 

McGraw; 21st Diane Zeh; 23rd Pat Hawkinson, Karen Jayne, Irene 

Madasz; 25th Amy Weiss; 28th Gene Braden; 29th Mark Nusbaum;         

30th Frank Ziol; 31st Larry Brenstuhl, Norma Okuma, Gerald Olson. 

DISCLAIMER: If you would like your information to be taken off either of these lists,                       

please contact Cecily Lederer at the Information Center (440-937-9441) to be removed.  

“The placement of an advertisement or post/insert listing                                                                  
does not imply or express an endorsement by either                                                                           

the Association or its Board of Directors”.  

I would like to send a heart-felt THANKS to the all the volunteers that helped 

with the Spring Property Clean-up (or planned on helping with  the clean-up. 

There were 2 or 3 people on this list were not able to help due to conditions out 

of their control). There were approximately 37 of your neighbors who stepped 

forward to help. They were broken down into 11 teams and covered every           

corner of our property. Their effort was amazing. The following is the list of 

people that assisted: Donna Dugan, Linda Vencel,  Cy Field, Rita Briggs,       

Suzanne Butch, Carol Mills, Kermit Peters, Mike Gallagher, Myra Jung, May Lou Kemp, Pat Finan,                 

Peg Sebastian, Bob Peter, Mary Jo Peter, Marty Wynne, Tony Drago, Jeanne Moser, Jean Wynne,                        

Sue Henderson, Joanne Hoppert, Marilee Husband, Jill Crawford, Hank Okuma, Norma Okuma,                         

Joe Ruggiero, Jeff Kristofeld, Dody Zander, Bruce Clark, Marcia Clark, Jean Lane, Mary Flood,                            

Tish Hopkins, Barry Himebauch, Mike Teichman, Catherine Mullee, and Nancy Linonis. THANKS!                  

~  Bob Kennedy  

Avenbury Lakes Lodge 
35400 Middleton 
Avon, OH  44011 

Patty Hales 
Lodge Administrator 

phales@lawrencemanagement.com 
Lodge Office:                                           

Phone: 440-937-9387 
LODGE, LIBRARY                                          
& INDOOR POOL                                       

Hours of Operation: 
M, T, W, Th - 9:00 AM - 9:00 PM 

Fri & Sat - 9:00 AM - 8:00 PM 
Sunday - 12:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

Avenbury Lakes  
Homeowners Association 

Information Center                                 
2122 Southampton Lane 

Avon, OH  44011 
Kristina Henry                                                         

Community Manager 
Cecily Lederer                                                       

Administrative Assistant 
avenburybusinessoffice@gmail.com 

Information Center:  
 Phone: 440-937-9441                                

Fax: 440-937-9452 

Emergency Maintenance            

After Hours: 440-937-2800                    

Medical Emergency: call 911 

We had such a great crew helping with the April 11 Lunch at           

the Lodge! Everyone pitched in and made the lunch so nice on a 

rainy day. Special THANKS to Judi Wagner and Jeanne Moser 

for cooking and putting the salad together, Mary Flood for          

getting our coffee & tea set up and doing dishes, Linda Davis                 

for taking care of the rolls and jumping in when needed, and 

Margaret Mary Knoll for helping with the table set-up and  

cleaning up. Mike Herbert set up our tables and Joanne Moore 

was our reliable check-in person. THANKS again to all!                                                           

~ Co-Chairs Mary Firis and M.J. Mylen 
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